Anywhere Health Services
PHONE:  555-1212
HOURS: 7:30 a.m. to 1:00 p.m.

Every effort will be made to keep the center open during these hours. It may be necessary to close the center occasionally due to meetings, conferences, or staff shortages.

PURPOSE

The health center’s purpose is to increase the educational success of students by assuring access to physical and mental health services, promoting healthy lifestyles, and preventing serious illness.  Many young people do not get needed health care for a variety of reasons.  School based health centers improve attendance rates and academic success by addressing problems early, coordinating care with other school support staff, and preventing some health problems from becoming more serious.

SERVICES

The health center provides primary health care.  It is staffed by well-qualified health professionals who are experienced in working with young people.  Basic nursing services, such as first aid, are available, without charge, to all students every day.  Other services require that a student be enrolled in the health center and, if under 18, have a signed parent consent form on file.   Health center services include: 
· diagnosis and treatment of acute illness

· management of chronic illnesses             (e.g. allergy shots, asthma)

· physical exams

· prescriptions 

· lab tests

· immunizations

· nutrition/weight counseling

· referral for substance abuse            and other mental health needs

Referral Procedure

Students may come in to the health center during regular hours for any health problem.  It may reduce the wait if the teacher calls in advance.  If the student is very ill or injured, s/he should be excused from class to come to the health center. For minor reasons, such as to get a band aid or to talk to a nurse, we suggest the student wait until after class. If the student is ill and just wants to go home, there is no need to send him or her to the health center.  That should continue to be handled by the student’s assistant principal.

Scheduled Appointments

We will do everything possible to schedule or reschedule students so that they don’t miss important classes.  We believe it is important to teach students how to use health services appropriately and to stress the importance of their classes. Appointments can be made for before or after school, if needed.  At times, however, some students may need to miss an important class if they have a serious health need which requires immediate follow-up or consultation with the pediatrician. If there is ever a concern about a student missing class, please let the health center know.  We will do our best to keep students in class.

Confidentiality

Laws and professional standards prevent us from sharing information about a student without the student’s consent ( with some exceptions).  To establish trust, it is also important for students to feel they can have a confidential relationship with their health care provider.  If there is a need for certain school personnel to know of a student’s situation, we will encourage the student/parent to consent to sharing that information.

Parental consent

Students do not need parental consent to receive nursing services.  However, parental consent is required for most services of the nurse practitioner or physician for students under 18.  The enrollment form requests parents to consent  for minors to receive health care from the  nurse practitioner or physician.

Will there be a charge for services?

Nursing services are free to students.  Primary care services will be billed to third party insurers when available. Depending on the service, in general, there will be little or no cost to the parent.  Staff will always inform parents of the cost prior to providing a particular service. Many health needs, including lab tests and some prescriptions, can be provided free to students if we have documentation of the family’s income. No student will be denied needed  treatment due to their parent’s inability to pay.

Services for school personnel

The nurse practitioner is qualified to treat adults.  Most nursing services would be free.  For medical services, school personnel will need to register as patients of the health center and their insurance will be billed, School personnel and other adults would be expected to pay any deductible or co-pay amounts, as with any health care provider.

Medications

Some over-the-counter medications will be available but only to students who are enrolled in the health center and for whom we have signed parental consent.  

Staff

The health center is staffed by a receptionist, the nurse practitioner, and a registered nurse.  The medical director is a pediatrician who is board-certified in adolescent medicine.  She is at the health center an average of one half day each week. They are:

Funding
The health center is supported by donations and in-kind resources from Anywhere Hospital, the Anywhere County Schools, the Anywhere University Department of Pediatrics and revenue from third party insurance.
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